
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY

Tuesday, October 15, 2024,                                                                                   5th October Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15TH, 2024, AT 9:00 A.M.  

PRESENT: JOE WILSON, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; CINDY THOMPSON, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER; EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER 
                                                       
TOWNSHIPS
Clay Lyons, Osage Township Trustee, stopped by the Commission to give an update on activities in the township and to ask a question concerning Amendment #3.

				             COURTHOUSE
Deputy Mikel Bailey visited the Commission to report on trees on the Courthouse lawn and to inform the Commissioners that two of the security cameras may need to be replaced soon.

				        MACCTO CONFERENCE
Commissioner Wilson shared information from the MACCTO Conference he and Road and Bridge Foreman, Mike Reasoner, attended on Tuesday, October 8th and Wednesday, October 9th.

					CIRCUIT COURT
Carrie Poe, Circuit Court Clerk, was called to the Commission Office to answer a question concerning reimbursement from the Missouri Department of Social Services for child support expenses.

				                 FINANCIAL
Brent Banes, County Collector, visited the Commission to discuss financial issues.

				             3M-RECYCLING
The Commissioners attended a meeting with Lynn DeWeese at 3M to discuss opportunities for recycling grants.

Commissioner Thompson reached out to Kelly Ast, New Growth, by telephone, to discuss recycling grants that are available and ideas to improve the county recycling process. The Commission will meet with her next Tuesday, October 22nd.

					      ROADS
The Commission received a call from Ashley Simpson who was inquiring about a circle drive near her property in Dederick. The Commissioners checked with Shelly Baldwin, Recorder of Deeds, to see if the road was platted.

The Commission received an email from Heather Haddix who inquired about closing a road that is used for driveway purposes only in Fairhaven (Connelly Springs).				        

       INVOICES AND CHECKS
The Commissioners reviewed and approved invoices and signed checks.

				       UPCOMING ELECTION
Adrienne Lee, County Clerk, visited the Commission to give an update on absentee voting that is taking place in the Clerk’s Office for the Presidential Election in November.  

                                                                     




                                                                     ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 3:34 p.m. until Wednesday, October 16, 2024.

ATTEST: ________________________________ APPROVED:_____________________________		      CLERK OF COMMISSION			                  PRESIDING COMMISSIONER
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